

meeting community needs...enhancing quality of life." OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

Timothy M. Hanna 100 North Appleton Street Appleton, Wisconsin 54911-4799 (920) 832-6400 FAX (920) 832-5962 email: mayor@appleton.org

February 15, 2018

Members of the Common Council:

The following is being presented for your confirmation at the February 21 Council meeting:

Fox Cities Transit Commission

Appointment of one (1) member to fill the resigned term vacated by Sonia Barham:

DIANNE DEXTER

3-year term to expire April 2018

Dianne Dexter, a longtime resident of Appleton, graduated from Xavier High School in 1966. Diane spent many years employed with Thedacare in a variety of positions which helped her transition into caring for her elderly parents. During that time, Diane also worked part-time with Mac-Tel and with the City of Appleton dispatch for after-hour water main breaks.

Mrs. Dexter was a City of Appleton Election Worker for 15 years and has great interest in local government. She is a regular viewer of all council and committee meetings and would be honored if given the opportunity to serve on the Fox Cities Transit Commission.

It is with pleasure that I make this recommendation.

Sincerely,

TIMOTHY M. HANNA Mayor of Appleton